
Principal’s Report
October 17, 2024

By Branden Strauch

Students:
485 Students

Many students participated in spirit week leading up to Oktoberfest.

Staff:
42 Staff Members.

The school counselor position remains open with no applicants.

Frau Komes, Frau Stacey, Frau Robertson, and Herr Strauch traveled to Salt Lake City
to attend the International Conference on Immersion and Dual Language Education,
from October 3rd - 6th.

Curriculum and Instruction:
Reading intervention groups are up and running in accordance with the Alaska Reads
Act.

Facility:
I shared feedback from the staff about school cleanliness with the APC.

Budget:
Rilke Schule has collected $74,000 in activity and supply fees and has spent $24,000
from this fund this school year.

https://l2trec.utah.edu/immersion-dli-conference-2024/


In November, we will begin building the 2025-26 budget which will be submitted to ASD
by December 15th for approval.

Community:
Oktoberfest was well attended by the community.

We are holding a community information meeting on October 29th at 6:00 pm about
advocating for Rilke Schule.


